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From the Principal's Desk

We have had a wonderful first week at HMS!!  Students have opened lockers,
navigated the hallways, made it to class on time, and talked to new friends all
while learning a little science, math, English, social studies, PE, health, FACS,
music, technology, art, language, and so much more.  Every student also
attended a presentation on the Student Code of Conduct and Howard County
Policies.  I am attaching a link to the presentation, the full Student Code of
Conduct, and a signature page.  Please review the presentation with your
student(s), sign the page, and have students return it to their advisory teacher
by Wednesday, September 6, 2023.  Thank you in advance for your attention to
this matter.  

Student Policies SY 23-24 Family Copy

Policy Signature Page

A few reminders regarding Arrival and Dismissal

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to improve our
drop-off and pick up procedures.  Please partner with us and adhere to the
following reminders:

Safety and courtesy will be maximized if all drivers follow these procedures!

HMS Bulletin
September 1, 2023

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1IZTCrkHiM8gjJ4e-GsS5N51NYphCLAgm/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=100483314131416196957&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/140HFbI34coo6bnLJOMw5xh13O5rNexnM/view


9/5/23, 9:20 AM Rich Text Editor, emaileedit_message

https://asp.schoolmessenger.com/hcpss/editmessageemail.php 2/9

Utilize the Middle SChool lane (left side) when picking up and
dropping off unless you have both a middle school and elementary
student.  

Allow the school bus to turn into the lower lot if you are waiting in
line.  Please do not block the bus from entering into the lower lot.  

Please stay in your vehicle at all times. Exiting the car can create
unsafe conditions for everyone. 

Students should have their books and instruments with them inside
the car.  This allows them to exit the car quickly.

Students should exit and allow staff to direct them to the sidewalk. 
No student should run between cars.  

Updated Dismissal Procedures

At 3:25 p.m., students who walk, ride their bikes, or get picked up by car will be
dismissed first.  Students waiting for their parents will line up alongside the left
lane in the car loop. Students who ride a bus will remain in their period 7
class.  As each bus arrives, we will call for students that ride that bus via the PA
system and have them exit to their assigned bus.

Partner with us by:

Having students review their bus route number.  They do not need
the actual bus number.  We are calling the buses by the route
number that is identified in the bus locator.

Remind students that it is important to listen to the announcements
and come out of the building when the bus is called.  This will help
students to not miss their bus.

When the bus is called, go directly to the bus and not hang out with
friends.  This will help students to not miss their bus.  

Please contact us at school if you have any questions or concerns regarding
the arrival or dismissal process.  

Take care,
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Ms. Lisa J. Smith, Principal

Ms. Mel Thompson, Assistant Principal

IMPORTANT DATES

September 4: Labor Day schools closed

September 7:  Back to School Night  (6:00pm)

September 15: Schools/ Offices Closed (Rosh Hashanah)

September 25: Schools/Offices Closed

September 26: Parent Outreach Event (topic TBD)

September 28: Student pictures (information coming soon)

October 6: 6th grade field trip to Terrapin Adventures 

October 9: Professional Learning Day - School Closed for Students

October 20: Professional Work Day - School Closed for Students

October 31: End of 1st marking period - Schools close 3 hours early

NEW ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A special shout out to the HMS PTA, Maynard Spedden and Farmers
Insurance Team!

On behalf of HMS Staff, we want to say thank you to the HMS PTA for the
awesome breakfast you provided for us on August 22nd. And, thank you to
Maynard Spedden and Farmers Insurance Team for the generous lunch you
provided us on August 25th.   All of the information you provided was helpful
and appreciated.  

We are looking forward to a great year and we appreciate each of you!  
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Family File

Parent/Guardians can now access and complete their Family File for the 2023-
24 school year. The Family File must be completed every year to ensure
HCPSS has the most current information for each child. Please complete this
task as soon as possible.

HCPSS uses Family File for parents/guardians to complete emergency
information. Parents/guardians must verify and/or update information for each
child and can do so by logging in to HCPSS Connect and selecting the Family
File tab and then clicking on Family File.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FHF9w7wJK-uHzgZXv_beW2g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmylC-P0QlaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2Nvbm5lY3QvZ3VpZGVzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZOc-HelkfRgSrlISdHRiZWZlcnNAZ21haWwuY29tWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C95df3493243f4219584708dba5bd4ae2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638286004654976101%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0xzDC1%2BBCASb6PNVLDQvrVuXotqgeZg95rDzBrXtuQc%3D&reserved=0


9/5/23, 9:20 AM Rich Text Editor, emaileedit_message

https://asp.schoolmessenger.com/hcpss/editmessageemail.php 5/9

Once logged in, parents/guardians will be asked to verify or update the
following information: Student Information, Parent/Guardian Contact,
Emergency Contact, Medical Information, Arrival/Dismissal Procedures, Photo
Approval, Data Confidentiality, and PTA/PTSA Directory information.

Updating your information, including EMAIL addresses and contact information,
and pushing the SUBMIT button will ensure that you are receiving the most
recent news from HMS, and MOST IMPORTANTLY, it will ensure that we can
reach you in the event of an urgent situation with your child. Please Go
to HCPSS Connect to check off this back-to-school necessity.

Changes of address may not be made through Family File. If you have recently
moved, please contact your child’s school as soon as possible.

Resources on how to access Family File may be found online
here: Resources. Parents who have forgotten their login credentials may click
the “Forgot Password” link on the sign in page. If you need additional
assistance, please fill out this Connect Help Form.

Be Sure You’re Receiving Emails and Texts

HCPSS uses both text messages and email to communicate important and
time-sensitive information, including bus delays and emergency closings.
Parents/guardians are automatically enrolled for email notification; however all
users must opt in one time to receive texts by texting “yes” to 67587 from the
mobile number listed in their Family File. If you are not receiving HCPSS or
school emails/texts, please contact your school’s front office.

2023-2024 School Meals

HCPSS no longer will use Nutrislice for school menus or MySchoolBucks for
meal payments. LINQ Connect is a secure, online portal that allows families to
view breakfast and lunch menus, make online meal payments, monitor their
child’s account, schedule automatic recurring payments, set up low balance
alerts, submit a Free and Reduced Meals program application, and
more. Details and information.

Many HCPSS families are eligible to participate in the Free and Reduced Price
Meals (FARMs) program, which provides children with a wide range of
benefits. Families are urged to check their eligibility and complete a FARMs
application as soon as possible. Families must submit a new application every
school year. Details on the Free and Reduced Meals program, including a link
to apply, are available online.

Ho Co Free and Reduced Meals Application.pdf 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FHF9w7wJK-uHzgZXv_beW2g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmylC-P0QlaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2Nvbm5lY3QvZ3VpZGVzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZOc-HelkfRgSrlISdHRiZWZlcnNAZ21haWwuY29tWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C95df3493243f4219584708dba5bd4ae2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638286004654976101%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0xzDC1%2BBCASb6PNVLDQvrVuXotqgeZg95rDzBrXtuQc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FHF9w7wJK-uHzgZXv_beW2g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmylC-P0QlaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2Nvbm5lY3QvZ3VpZGVzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZOc-HelkfRgSrlISdHRiZWZlcnNAZ21haWwuY29tWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C95df3493243f4219584708dba5bd4ae2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638286004654976101%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0xzDC1%2BBCASb6PNVLDQvrVuXotqgeZg95rDzBrXtuQc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FMrR-Zn4bivw4nrlWOKhI5A~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmylC-P0RvaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vYS9oY3Bzcy5vcmcvZm9ybXMvZC9lLzFGQUlwUUxTZEIwbktkR2ZyRUx0RENRd083ZHc3M2ZIVXg3X2FzVl91QWhuRjBTbGJSbHZPNW5BL3ZpZXdmb3JtVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpk5z4d6WR9GBKuUhJ0dGJlZmVyc0BnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C95df3493243f4219584708dba5bd4ae2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638286004654976101%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fBEM9l%2FQBEM158pVH5ubZoWKcGGCOHqvWL1%2FzgHbZLk%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FHSSSWbIXbZPAEwi8_mvzAQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRm0grRP0QhaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2hjcHNzLW5ld3MvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpk8FHX8GSWHFIiUhhrcmlzdGVuX2Fka2luc0BoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C87c17c4f6c2744bf7a8508dbaa4d66e7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638291021639421572%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IOqd2BRD0nFx76Iz%2Bb00kntqKnT0x980S7tP0qPsnMw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FTyjo1lhZttBB3qh2b5bJpQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmylC-P0QkaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2Zvb2Qtc2VydmljZXMvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpk5z4d6WR9GBKuUhJ0dGJlZmVyc0BnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C95df3493243f4219584708dba5bd4ae2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638286004654819883%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=84%2BkwVCJJSFRFpWGjrmgo%2ByorDeeY5hXvEVkdjxESvs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F5GS1Tw0faS7x4R-kxkOGtA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmylC-P0QqaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2Zvb2Qtc2VydmljZXMvZmFybXMvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpk5z4d6WR9GBKuUhJ0dGJlZmVyc0BnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C95df3493243f4219584708dba5bd4ae2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638286004654819883%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f82lzZe%2Bswmvlj8f74o%2Bgx5QVYV1jHroD2jJgYAiHuI%3D&reserved=0
https://asp.schoolmessenger.com/hcpss/emailattachment.php?id=51046&caid=64243&name=Ho%20Co%20Free%20and%20Reduced%20Meals%20Application.pdf
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Pronouns available in Synergy

Pronouns for students are now available in Synergy. Students can make the
choice of what to show, if at all, by going into Canvas to make their selection.
Instructions can be found here. 

Welcome from the Music Department!

Dear Hammond Middle School Families,

Welcome back to school! The HMS music department has undergone
significant changes in 2023. Together, our new music team of Mr. McIntyre,
Mrs. Pretzello, and Mr. Ritzes look forward to guiding your students’ journey of
musicianship this year.

This year, we are offering three band classes, three orchestra classes, and two
choir classes. These are academic courses that meet during the school day,
and perform at concerts and special events several times a year.  

We hope that all interested students will join a music ensemble - even if they
have never played an instrument or sung in chorus before!  Talk to your child’s
guidance counselor if your child is not in a music ensemble and would like to
join.  Check out our new Music Department Website to learn more. 

The music department team can’t wait to partner with families to provide
engaging, meaningful experiences and functional, appropriate equipment for
our students. We have lots of ideas, and we want to hear your ideas for the
music department! We will be holding a Music Family Info Night immediately
following BTSN presentations, at 7pm on Thursday, September 7. 

Are you already a Hammond Middle Music Family who would like to be more
involved in growing our program? Fill out our Volunteer Interest Survey! 

Please reach out if you have any questions, or even just to say hi! We look
forward to getting to know all Hammond students and families!

Sincerely,

Mrs. Natalie Pretzello - Director of Bands - natalie_pretzello@hcpss.org      

Mr. Ryan James Ritzes - Director of Choirs - General Music Teacher
- ryan_ritzes@hcpss.org  

Mr. William McIntyre - Director of Orchestras - william_mcintyre@hcpss.org     
        
                        

REMINDERS

https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2021/04/optional-pronoun-settings-in-canvas/
https://sites.google.com/hcpss.org/hmsmusic
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdWDqVpIzgYFP6D5CeXzEKv98zRfWSFjsMUtT2xo_jeSfBsQw/viewform
mailto:natalie_pretzello@hcpss.org
mailto:ryan_ritzes@hcpss.org
mailto:william_mcintyre@hcpss.org
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Cell Phones & Electronic Devices
Cell phone use is a popular topic among middle school students. Policy 8080
states:
Middle Schools – Students:
Students will not use personal technology devices during non-instructional
time, including but not limited to transition between classes, lunch, recess, or in
bathrooms.
 All cell phones must be silenced and put away upon entering the building.
Students may carry their phones, but they must be silent and they may not be
used during the day. We recommend that students place cell phones in their
lockers in order to minimize the temptation to have them out during the school
day.  We also have a student phone in the front office that students

STAY CONNECTED
Families may find it useful to bookmark the following web-pages where information
will be continually updated and posted:

HMS Website
HMS Twitter
HMS Instagram
HCPSS Website
HCPSS News site
HCPSS Help site

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

Black Student Achievement Program (BSAP) Saturday Math Academy
Fall 2023 Program

Registration for HCPSS’ BSAP Saturday Math Academy will offer an in-person
enrichment program for HCPSS students in all levels of math for grades 3
through 12 based on course availability. Registration will take place online
Saturday, September 16, 2023, from 9:00 a.m. until capacity is reached. Class
space is limited.

HCPSS, Bright Minds Foundation and Prepare for Success Join WBAL’s
Stuff the Bus Event

HCPSS, Bright Minds Foundation and Prepare for Success this summer joined
WBAL for its annual Stuff the Bus event to collect school supply donations for
Howard County students.

https://hms.hcpss.org/
https://twitter.com/hcpss_hms
https://www.instagram.com/hcpss_hms/
https://www.hcpss.org/
https://news.hcpss.org/
https://help.hcpss.org/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FwMPEGg1pjqVEblNcqeEr_g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRm0grRP0R5aHR0cHM6Ly9uZXdzLmhjcHNzLm9yZy9uZXdzLXBvc3RzLzIwMjMvMDgvYmxhY2stc3R1ZGVudC1hY2hpZXZlbWVudC1wcm9ncmFtLWJzYXAtc2F0dXJkYXktbWF0aC1hY2FkZW15LWZhbGwtMjAyMy1wcm9ncmFtL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZPBR1_BklhxSIlIYa3Jpc3Rlbl9hZGtpbnNAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C87c17c4f6c2744bf7a8508dbaa4d66e7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638291021639421572%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=w%2BGZyY6QdbsRt%2FdrzpO3Waj2JV0ju3shN87L6LXIQKE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FSeHTnKSFaVay-6tGw4nfTA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRm0grRP0R_aHR0cHM6Ly9uZXdzLmhjcHNzLm9yZy9uZXdzLXBvc3RzLzIwMjMvMDgvaGNwc3MtYnJpZ2h0LW1pbmRzLWZvdW5kYXRpb24tYW5kLXByZXBhcmUtZm9yLXN1Y2Nlc3Mtam9pbi13YmFscy1zdHVmZi10aGUtYnVzLWV2ZW50L1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZPBR1_BklhxSIlIYa3Jpc3Rlbl9hZGtpbnNAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C01%7Ckristen_adkins%40hcpss.org%7C87c17c4f6c2744bf7a8508dbaa4d66e7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638291021639577785%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=c1%2FDqnM6BZ3kVxNFfCoGS694CZU4jIrSneps%2FQpKVGI%3D&reserved=0
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Please visit the Community News and Programs page on the HCPSS website
for announcements of upcoming events and programs sponsored by non-profit
organizations.

Hammond Middle School | 8100 Aladdin Drive, Laurel, MD 20723 | (410) 880-5830 | hms.hcpss.org

https://community-programs.hcpss.org/
http://hms.hcpss.org/
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